PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Saturday, April 5, 2008
Music room, Plymouth North High School, 41 Obery Street
The Selectmen held a meeting on Saturday, April 5, 2008 at 7:30 p.m. at the Plymouth North High School, 41 Obery Street.

Present: 



Jean S. Loewenberg, Vice Chairman

Kenneth A. Tavares
David Malaguti




Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager





Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager




Patrick O’Brien, Special Assistant to the Town Manager
Call to Order

Vice Chairman Loewenberg called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m. 

Annual Town Meeting 
Special Article 11

On a motion by Selectman Tavares, seconded by Selectman Malaguti, the Board voted to make no motion nor take any action on Special Article 11 (the land acquisition on Hayden Pond off Sandwich Road).  Voted 3-0-0, approved.

1,000 Acres / Plymouth Rock Studios

Selectman Tavares voiced concerns on the upcoming June Special Town meeting and the proposed movie studio project.  He is concerned, he said, with the speed at which the project is moving forward and he would like the Town to have an action plan in place and work to answer any questions that may arise in the coming two months.
Mr. Sylvia stated that staff has been working daily on preparations for the June Special town Meeting, and that Lee Hartmann and the staff of the Planning Department are handling the zoning article related to the 1,000 Acres site.  If Town Meeting authorizes the Town to do so, Mr. Sylvia said, staff will move forward with negotiations with Plymouth Rock Studios.
Article 7

Ms. Arrighi informed the board that the Finance Committee voted not to spend the $800,000 of the additional $1.8 million dollars in State Aid on the Town and Schools.

On a motion by Selectman Tavares, seconded by Selectman Malaguti, the Board voted to amend the Finance Committee’s recommendation on Article 7 and recommend that $800,000 be split between the Town and Schools for additional police officers, DPW reclassification and additional school programs.  The additional $1 million dollars in state aid shall be used toward tax rate reduction.  Voted 3-0-0, approved.
Adjournment of Meeting
On a motion by Vice Chairman Loewenberg, seconded by Selectmen Tavares, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting.   Voted 3-0-0, approved. 

Recorded by Patrick O’Brien, Special Assistant to the Town Manager
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